Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
REGION VI - WESTERN VISAYAS
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF AKLAN

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 548 , 8. 2025

OPLAN KALUSUGAN SA DEPED (OKD) - HEALTHY LEARNING INSTITUTION (HLI)

To:

WORKSHOP: TRAINING OF TRAINERS

Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisors
Education Program Supervisors

Senior/Education Program Specialists

Public Schools District Supervisors

Principals/Head Teacher-In-Charge of the District
Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary, and Integrated Schools

All Others Concerned

October 2, 2025

1. Attached is a letter from Dr. Leslie Ann L. Sedillo, MD, MPP, Provincial
Health Officer II of the Aklan Provincial Health Office, regarding the Oplan
Kalusugan sa DepEd (OKD) - Healthy Learning Institution (HLI)
Workshop: Training of Trainers. This program will be implemented in 30
identified Last Mile Elementary Schools across the province, with the goal of
promoting healthier, more supportive, and nurturing learning environments
for both learners and educators. The workshop is scheduled to take place from
October 21 to 24, 2025, at Boracay Tropics Hotel, Boracay, Malay, Aklan.

2. The Division participants in the said activity listed below:

NAME POSITION STATION
Rhoby M. Fernandez, MD Medical Officer III Division Office
Raymund D. Solis Nurse 11 Division Office
Proreilie M. Constantino Nurse Il Division Office
Lovely Pearl M. Oquendo-Yarra Nurse II Division Office
Jesmar P. Bonifacio Nurse II Division Office
Jeselee M. Marzona Nurse II Division Office
Pearl Marie I. De la Cruz Nurse II Division Office
Leoncio T. Regalado Nurse II Division Office
Jose Matt Anthony A. Sevilla Nurse II Division Office
Mark Jayson T. Leyson Nurse II Division Office
Rene Grace F. Inocencio Nurse II District of Altavas
Louella P. Patricio Nurse II District of Batan
Pearl Anne S. Jurado Nurse II District of Libacao
Jinky I. Crispino Nurse II District of Numancia
Renato I. 1lin Nurse 11 District of Buruanga
Marcial Tito R. Ituriaga Nurse II District of Malinao

3. Travel and other expenses incurred during the training shall be chargeable
against Division MOOE/School MOOE and other local funds subject to usual
government accounting and auditing rules and regulations.
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4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorapdum are

desired.
FELICIANO Q. BUENAFE JR. CESO VI
Schools Division Superintende%
Enclosure: As stated
Reference: As stated

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index
Under the following subjects:

HEALTH PROGRAM TRAININGS
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October 1, 2025

FELICIANO BUENAFE JR.
CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent
Department of Education-Aklan

Dear Sir Buenafe:

The Province of Aklan, through the Provincial Health Office, is committed to advancing
heaith and wellness in schools through the implementation of the Healthy Learning
Institution (HLI) initiative.

This program will be rolled out in 30 identified Last Mile Schools across the province,
aiming to foster heaithier, more supportive, and nurturing learning environments for both
students and educators.

In line with this, the Provincial Health Office will conduct the Oplan Kalusugan sa DepEd
(OKD) — Healthy Learning Institution (HLI) Workshop: Training of Trainers on
October 21-24, 2025, at Boracay Tropics Resort Hotel, Boracay, Malay, Aklan.

In this regard, we would like to invite your Medical Heaith Officer and fifteen (15)
nurses under the School Health and Nutrition Section to participate in the above-
mentioned training. ‘

For further inquiries or coordination, please contact Ms, Yjhyl Dela Cruz, HPO |1, at (036)
268-8579 or 0919-001-7840.

We look forward to your favorable response and continued support as we work together
to promote health and wellness in our learing institutions.

Yours in public health,

LESLIE ANN L. SEDILLO, MD, MPP
Provigicial Health Officer 11




